
 

 

Peru Selectboard Meeting 

April 7, 2021 

 

Present: Jennie Freeman, Jon Mowry, Chuck Black, Wayne Blanchard, Josh Witkin, Todd 

Williams 

Meeting Called to Order: Jon called the meeting to order at 5:05 pm 

Review/Approve Minutes: Jon moved to approve minutes from the March 17, 2021 meeting.  

Chuck seconded.  All in favor; motion passed. 

Jon moved to approve minutes from the March 1, 2021 informational meeting.  Chuck seconded.  

All in favor; motion passed. 

Request to Change Agenda: Liquor license and overweight permits to be approved. 

Public Comment: None 

Road Foreman Report – Mud season is coming to an end.  The town’s sweeper may not be 

sufficient to clean up sand on Hapgood Pond, North and South Roads.  Replacement cost of tires 

is very high and they are unavailable.  Discussion regarding possibility of contracting out the 

work.  Will be cleaning up lawns soon.  Wayne looking to price out removal of stumps on South 

Rd.  Speed humps will be put out once snow is no longer in the forecast.  Probably in the next 2 

weeks.   

NEW BUSINESS: 

Ideas for municipal COVID money: VLCT estimates that Peru will receive $40,000.   

OLD BUSINESS: 

Town needs auditor.  Jon moved to appoint Josh Witkin auditor.  Todd seconded.  All in favor; 

motion passed.  Josh is helping to filled the void until a more permanent auditor is found.  A 

notice will be posted about the town’s need for an auditor.   

Chuck motioned to approve liquor license for Johnny Seesaw’s and JJ Hapgood;’s.  Jon 

seconded.  All in favor; motion passed. 

Jon motioned to approve overweight permit applications from GW Tatro Construction, Frost 

Wells and Pumps, Camp Precast Concrete Products and Cota & Cota with the condition that 

loads originate or terminate in Peru.  Todd seconded.  All in favor; motion passed.   

Review Bills and Approve Payments: Selectboard viewed and approve bills for payment.  

Jon moved to adjourn meeting at 5:45 pm. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Jennie Freeman 



 

 

Peru Town Clerk 


